
                

 

 

   
         
              

  

 

   
        
     
      
      
        
         

  

 
                

            
 

   
              

               
 

 
  

                 
            

                  
             

         

 

 

 

Superintendent Board Report: February 24, 2020 

Schools: 

Elem: 

• Kindergarten Registration March 17 & 18 
• We had a total of 41 students at PreK nights in total. 
• Elem students are presenting Teamology at SHASDA student showcase on March 3rd at 

South Park SD 

HS: 

• FFA Showcase - Feb 25 
• 8th Grade Career Pathways Meetings - March - May 
• Spring Sports Officially begin - March 2 
• Winter Sports Breakfast - March 3 
• Future-Focused Family Festival - March 4 
• Blood Drive for Students & Staff - March 27 
• Arena Scheduling Grades 8-11 - March 30 - April 

Pupil Services: 

Strive: 
The 6th grade Strive team (which included 1 4th grader) won 1st place at the Zoo 
Competition. The 4th grade team won 4th place! We are very proud of them. 

Life Skills 
The students in the Life Skills classroom are preparing to assist with the Luncheon for the FFA 
Showcase Presentation. They will be serving drinks along with assisting with desserts for the 
guests 

Ranger Pride cafe 
The Life Skill students are doing an amazing job with managing the Cafe this school year. They 
have recently seen an increase in sales!! They are attributing this to using the Starbucks brand 
coffee! Sales have doubled from approx 25 students a day to almost 60 on some days! From this 
they are learning that different brands of items attract different customers so from the 
business aspect this has been an important lesson to learn. 



 

         
             

                
              

        
  

   

             
           

 
             

 
 

            
 

 

   
         

 
               

               
      

 
          
               

           
    

 
     

     
          

      
 

   
         

  
 
 
 

Food Service: 

National School Breakfast Week. March 2-6, 2020. We will be giving away a gift card a day at the 
high school for those students who participate in our breakfast program. Elementary: Monday all 
students will get a bowl of cinnamon toast crunch, Friday they will get stickers, Tuesday is 
Doughnuts with Dudes, Wednesday is Muffins with Mom's and Thursday is Pancakes with Pappys 
and Grannys. I am writing up evaluations for cafeteria staff, and ordering government 
commodities for the next school year. 

Safety and Security: 

1. Severe Weather Drill - Spring severe weather drill will be held on March 26, 2020. PEMA will 
announce what type of severe weather we are to prepare for. 

2. FFA Showcase - Three officers will be on hand to assist with security during the FFA 
Showcase. 

3. School Violence Symposium - Chief Buchowski will be attending a one day School Violence 
Symposium 

Athletics: 

Wrestling – 
9 out of 9 wrestlers placed at sectionals on 2/14/20 and qualified for the WPIAL 
individual championship at Canon Mac on 2/15/20. Four Fort Cherry wrestlers placed at 
WPIALs and advanced to the South West Regionals at IUP on 2/21 and 2/22. 
WPIAL place winners that qualified for regionals were Julian Moore 3rd at 113lbs, Robbie West 4th at 
220lbs, Jake Tkach 6th at 145, and Nasier Sutton 7th at 132lbs. 

Congrats to Robbie West who placed 5th at 220lbs at Regionals and is headed to States in 
Hershey this weekend. Robbie raised his season record to 38-8. According to the records we 
have checked into, no other wrestler in FC history has won 38 matches in a single season. 
Congrats Robbie and good luck in States. 

Jr. High Wrestling – 
Congrats to our regional place winners and junior wrestling state qualifiers. 
Anthony Salvini 2nd place at 157 lbs, Shawn Robertson 3rd place at 82 lbs and Louis Ryan 3rd place at 167 
lbs. Good luck at Johnstown this weekend. 

Gymnastics – 
Kerri Robertson competed at the WPIAL individual gymnastics championship on 
Feb 15th as a freshmen. 



   
          

 
            

         
      

 
        

    
 

        
          

             

7/8 Grade Volleyball -
Both teams are 5-0 and play home vs. Avonworth tomorrow at 345pm. 

The winter sports breakfast is scheduled to be held on Tuesday, March 3rd in the high school 
cafeteria at 830am. Letters will be awarded and varsity sports teams will be recognized. Boys 
and Girls Basketball, Wrestling, Rifle and Cheer. 

The spring sports season officially starts on Monday, March 2nd. Baseball, Softball, Track and 
Field and Tennis look to compete. 

The Fort Cherry Athletic Department participated in a WPIAL sportsmanship initiative and 
collected over 150 used medals to be distributed to special needs groups as an encouragement. 
A few Fort Cherry student athletes will be selected to pass out these medals. 


